 EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING - MINUTES

November 19, 2010; 2:00-4:00 pm

123 Snyder Hall/Dean’s Conference Room
St. Paul Campus

Attending:

Rogene Schnell, Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Sue Wick, Leslie Schiff, Stu Goldstein, Jean Underwood, 

Martha Flanders, Alyssa Morris, Joe Lahti, John Ward, Jim Cotner, Kerri Sendall, Robin Wright, 

Richard Brown

Not Present: Mark Decker, Jane Phillips

1.  Approve minutes from October 15, 2010 meeting
Corrections included inserting “and” in line 92 and corrections of some the spelling of some of the members' names. 

The minutes were unanimously approved as revised.

2.  Old Business

A.  Physiology Courses (Sue Wick)

Sue said that Pharmacy won’t accept an “animal” physiology course as an entrance prereq, and Kinesiology and the Vet school may have similar issues. Should we require our students to take our Animal Physiology course and, then, take another “human” physiology course, if needed… (e.g., the pre-professional pharmacy students)?

Robin mentioned that Bob McMaster has indicated CBS can have the physiology major in our college, if / when we want it. The consensus was that the current CLA major consists of just a few courses and, unless we want to make it a true robust major, it is not worth our effort. There was a fair amount of discussion about physiology as a requirement or an elective within each major. 

Martha suggested that we look at the scheduling of these courses, too. There is a high demand for summer courses in Neuroscience, CCE, etc. Maybe we should restart a summer-session offering of Animal Physiology (or start “Human” Physiology?).

Rogene suggested that we look at the content of other physiology courses – syllabus, exams, etc. – to see whether their content fits the needs of our students. Jean will gather syllabi and exam questions or summaries of types of exams, and send them out to the group for further consideration of this topic.

B. 3000 level Biostatistics course (John Ward)

Fumi Katagiri submitted a revised course description and a letter detailing his responses to questions raised about this course at the October 15 meeting.  These modifications included learning outcomes, a name change to, “Applied Biostatistics,” and restriction to CBS majors (with others admitted by permission of instructor).  He noted that the course would include an introduction to the conceptual basis of the statistics used, and would not simply involve a rote use of the statistical tools.

Some question arose during the discussion:

Can the course be accepted for the second quantitative requirement in all the majors?  The EEB, Neuroscience and Plant Biology representatives said, “yes.” Sue gave a tentative “yes” and will take the question to the Biology Program advisory committee.

Sue wondered whether Fumi was considering the scalability of the course to 100 or more students; this is worth asking Fumi to consider over time.

Sue moved that we approve the course, Leslie seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.

C.  Classroom scheduling (Jean Underwood)

The new scheduling process will not be implemented until next year. We should start to visit the new process soon, to allow time to work our courses into the new constraints.  It would be good to get everyone together early in January to start a review of the course schedule.

Apparently, only classrooms scheduled via central classroom scheduling MUST be involved in the process, However, we also want to consider student scheduling of non-CBS courses; thus, Neuroscience should be included in the process, even though they use AHC-scheduled classrooms.

D. CBS Writing Plan (Leslie Schiff)

It was noted that any plan is provisional, and that the CBS plan will need to be re-written every 18 months.

Sue Wick moved to approve the plan, Jim seconded, and the plan was approved unanimously.

3.  New Business

Social Challenges in Genetics course (Stu Goldstein)

The EPC needs to approve this course before it can be submitted for approval as a “liberal education curriculum” course with a Technology in Society theme. (Leslie Schiff indicated that the syllabus will need to be enhanced/revised in order to pass muster for liberal ed approval.)

Nikki wondered whether they should include a 2002 prereq, and perhaps a 2003 prereq. This is proposed as a 3xxx level course. Leslie suggested this course might best be targeted towards non-majors, and suggested that it should pitched as a 2xxx level course (it might be too intimidating for students as a 3xxx course). Nikki discussed our students, who may not want it if it is a 2xxx course. The general feeling was that it would have much greater appeal to non-majors than to CBS majors, and that a 2xxx number with a prereq of 1009 would be a good way to go. Stu will ask David Greenstein to contact Jean about a course number.

Leslie suggested that the course instructors should think about scalability – how many students can they handle?  Stu said that each of the three instructors planned to take a section eventually.

Leslie moved to approve this as a GCD 2xxx level course for non-majors.  Sue seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.

Incompletes (Stu Goldstein)

Jane had noticed that the current CBS Incomplete form is out of compliance with University policy, and had recommended corrections.  There are two suggested additions to the cover (instruction) page:  (1) note that a grade of I indicates that the student has completed a substantial portion of the course with a passing grade, and (2) include the URL of the relevant U grading policy page. 

Leslie moved to approve the changes, Sue seconded, and the changes were approved unanimously.

The Directed Studies forms (Leslie Schiff)

The two forms (one for the writing-intensive (WI) version and one for the non-WI version) have been posted to the web. DUGSs need to see the papers of their major’s WI students, and verify that they meet the WI course requirements. If the paper does not look like a 4xxx level product, they should not give the student an “S” for the product. The DUGS and mentor can give the student specific feedback, and approve a revised paper. The DUGS must approve the paper prior to the mentor assigning the grade. 

Discussion:

We need a set of instructions indicating that mentors get teaching credit, but that the final paper must go to the DUGS for approval. Perhaps we need a spreadsheet of the data on the forms, and a repository for all approved papers and forms. Jean and Robin will figure out where to collect all the approved WI papers, and will ensure all DUGSs are made aware of the need to approve and store them.

Rogene suggested using a central Moodle site for final submissions of the approved directed research papers, which would be consistent with developing University practice.

4.  Announcements

Leslie Schiff: She is on the Provost's Student Mental Health board. The board is encouraging instructors to include the university “student mental health” statement (available at http://www.mentalhealth.umn.edu/facstaff/MentalHealth_SyllabusStatement.pdf) in their syllabi. Leslie pointed out that the issue of student mental health is large (something like 25% of students experience a severe issue during their tenure in college). Rogene suggested that we have a template syllabus, with all the required / suggested inclusions such as this one, available to faculty via the web site. 

Robin Wright: It is likely that the college will face a 15% budget reduction over next biennium. CBS has been asked to model increases of revenue or reductions in spending of $500,000 in “wedges” of $100,000. Further news will be forthcoming.

